
 

 

 

 
We respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of country 

throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing 

living cultures of First Peoples. 
 
 

Principal, Margaret Leach 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Families 
 
It is our first week back in term 4 and the children have settled into routine. The year 3&4 
students visited the Melbourne Museum on Thursday and had a most educational day. Excursions 
are being planned so please check COMPASS for any notifications of events that will be coming 
up soon. 
 
Colour Fun Run 
Mr Yasunaga will be sending out a letter soon to inform you that we will be holding the Colour Fun 
Run as a major fundraising event this year on 11th December!  We’re doing it to raise much needed 
money for updating the gym with cooling.   There will details on how students can raise funds to 
support the school.   Parents and family members are welcome to attend the School Fun Run and 
we look forward to seeing you there.  
 
Curriculum Day/ Pupil Free Day 
Students do not attend school on Monday the 6th of November and Tuesday the 7th of 
November.  On Monday the 6th, the teachers will be participating in professional learning and 
Tuesday the 7th of November is a public holiday – Melbourne Cup. Please make alternative 
arrangements for children on these days. The focus of our Curriculum Day will be assessing our 
2023 goals and targets and developing our 2024 Annual Implementation Plan. 
 
Thank you again for your support and have a great week.  
 
Kind regards  
 
 
Mrs Margaret LEACH 
School Principal  
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Office Hours 
Monday—Friday 

8:30am to 4:00pm 
Last day of each Term the office will close at 2:30pm 

The office is CLOSED during all school holiday periods 
 

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR DETAILS? 
 

Please immediately notify the School Office of 
any changes to your address or contact details.  
Please update your email address for COMPASS 

information. 

IMPORTANT DATES 
DAY DATE ACTIVITY 
OCTOBER 2023 
Friday 13 Year 3 - 6 Assembly in the Hall 2.40pm 
 
Thursday 19 Year 5 - 6 - Imagineering Plus Programme 
 
Monday –  23 - 27 Dental Van Visits 
  Friday  
 
Thursday 26 Year 5 - 6 – Imagineering Plus Programme 
 
NOVEMBER 2023 
Thursday 2 Year 5 - 6 – Imagineering Plus Programme 
 
Monday 6 CURRICULUM DAY – NO SCHOOL (Staff only) 
 
Tuesday 7 PUBLIC HOLIDAY – NO SCHOOL (Melbourne Cup Day) 
 
Wednesday 8 Year 2 – Toy Science Incursion 
 
Thursday 9 Year 5 - 6 – Imagineering Plus Programme 
 



  

 

 

Some Tips from the MHPS Wellbeing Team 

 
 

  



LIBRARY NEWS 
 

              Congratulations    
                   Ms Pennini’s Grade 1B  

                     Mr La Mattina’s Grade 2A   

                            Mrs Bell’s Grade 34D 

          NO OVERDUE  Library books last week. 

Well done!! 

 

 

 

TERM 3 P–2 Attendance Stars  

Congratulations to our P – 2 students who showed outstanding school attendance in Term 3 

(95%+). You are definitely showing our school value of Responsibility. Well done! 

PA 
Ghazel O 
Hassan A 
Lorena W 

PB 
Amir W 
Issa A 
Rima M 
Joseph M 
 

PC 
Adam A 
Marwan E 
Hussein A 

1A 
Hamza E 
Haniya A 
Saja H 
Stella B 
Sulaiman I 
 
 

1B 
Angelo K 
Isaac A  
Aneesa M  

1C 
Aesha E 
Hannah K 
Elif B 
Ibraheem A  
 
 

2A 
Mira M 

2B 
Yara S 
Zohan H 

2C 
Zarak K 
Abas A 
Freya A 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
With higher UV levels from September onwards it is important to use a combination of sun-

protection measures to minimise the risk of skin and eye damage and skin cancer. 
  

From TERM IV (2 October) when outdoors at MHPS, it is COMPULSORY that staff and students 
wear appropriate clothing that covers as much skin as possible and a legionnaire cap to protect the 
head, face, neck and ears. Staff and students should also apply SPF 30+ broad spectrum sunscreen, 

use shade whenever possible and if practical, sunglasses should also be worn. 
  

Students without appropriate hats must sit in the shade in the main courtyard during their breaks. 
NO HAT! NO PLAY! NO SUN! 

  
MHPS appreciates your support in our efforts to encourage your child about the importance of being 

SunSmart. MHPS legionnaire caps can be purchased at the school office for $8 via eftpos 
(no cash). 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  



 


